From: Kelly Bacon (CD)

To: andy@wenatcheelaw.com; "tracy@wenatcheelaw.com"
Subject: CU-21-00006 Swiftwater Storage - Applicants Response
Date: Friday, July 23, 2021 9:31:08 AM

Attachments: Applicants Response to Mark Olsen"s 7-22-21 comments.pdf

Good morning,

Attached please find the applicants response to Mark Olsen’s Comments submitted on 7-22-21.
Please let me know if there are any issues accessing the documentation.

Thank you,

Kelly Bacon

Planner I

Kittitas County Community Development Services
411 N. Ruby Street, Ste 2

Ellensburg, WA 98926

Office: (509) 962-7539

Kelly.bacon.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us
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From: Spencer Parr

To: Kelly Bacon (CD); "Josh Mitchell"
Subject: CU-20-00006 Swiftwater Storage - Staff Report
Date: Thursday, July 22, 2021 8:01:19 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the Kittitas County network. Do not click
links, open attachments, fulfill requests, or follow guidance unless you recognize the sender
and have verified the content is safe.

Ms. Bacon:

Commissioner Kottkamp left the record open for us to submit a rebuttal comment to the late
submission made by Mr. Mark C. Olsen. We intend to provide only this present comment, and no
others, for his consideration. Upon receipt of this comment, we stipulate that the record should
then be closed.

Mr. Olsen has provided historic photos of the clearcutting that was reportedly done circa 1954,
together with his lay opinion that the best method of dealing with the allegedly-invasive Reed
Canary Grass that reportedly arrived after the aforementioned clearcutting is to shade the stream.
Our proposal contains no commercial buildings within 200 feet of the stream, nor even any
construction activities that would in any way impact the amount of shading that falls upon the
stream. None of the trees that were previously removed by our ownership prior to submitting our
proposal were anywhere near remotely tall enough, or close enough, to shade the stream, so even
our prior activities on this parcel (which are not under consideration) have had zero impact to
reduce the shading of the stream. We have no plans or reason in conjunction with our proposal to
remove any trees that currently shade the stream. Instead, all of our project development has, in
truth, been about how to stay away from the stream in order to avoid impacting the stream in any
way.

Impliedly, Mr. Olsen may wish us to now replant the trees reportedly removed from our parcel
approximately 67 years ago by the long-ago ownership, but that would not be a reasonable
condition upon our present project proposal.

Again, we thank Mr. Olsen for his concern and comments. Quite aside from our proposal, we will
continue conferring with him about best practices and means of restoring the stream running
through the northern-most sections of both of our adjacent properties. We care about the health
and restoration of the stream, but that is a separate issue from our proposal.

Sincerely,

Spencer Parr and Joshua Mitchell
WLC Property Holdings, LLC
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